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HEADTEACHER'S MESSAGE
Quotation of the week
"My dear friends, this is your hour.
This is not victory of a party or of any
class. It’s a victory of the great British
nation as a whole.” Winston Churchil
 
Did you know?
In fact, it was a victory of what was
then the British Empire and its
Dominions, not just of those troops
from the islands of the United
Kingdom. During the war the British
Empire and Dominions raised a total
of 8,586,000 men for military service.
More than 5 million came from the
British Isles, 1,440,500 from India,
629,000 from Canada, 413,000 from
Australia, 136,000 from South Africa,
128,500 from New Zealand and more
than 134,000 from other colonies.
 
Over two and a half million Indian
men volunteered for service,
producing the largest volunteer army
in history. Many fought against the
Japanese in Burma, but Indian
soldiers also served in North and East
Africa, Italy and Greece. The Royal
Indian Air Force (RIAF) fought against
the Japanese, while Royal Indian
Navy ships fought in the North
Atlantic and the Mediterranean. There
were around 40,000 Indian
servicemen in the British Merchant
Navy.
 

In the West Indies, thousands of
men joined the local home guard and
the British Army. They were
eventually sent to Europe for
training, but few were allowed to fight
on the front line. Approximately
5,500 West Indian RAF personnel
came to Britain in 1944-5. From
1944, West Indian women served in
the Women's Auxiliary Air Force
(WAAF) and the Auxiliary Territorial
Service (ATS) in Britain. Over 40,000
workers volunteered to live and work
as agricultural labourers in the USA.
 
Troops from East and West Africa
fought against the Japanese in
south-east Asia in 1943 and 1944. In
addition, many from countries
occupied by the Nazis came to
Britain to serve in the British forces.
French, Belgian, Czech, Dutch,
Norwegian and Polish governments-
in-exile were established in the UK.
A Czech armoured brigade served in
the Normandy campaign and four
Czech squadrons flew with the RAF.
Belgian and Dutch units were
created in the RAF, and their
national brigades fought in the
liberation of Europe. Norwegian
soldiers, sailors and airmen served
in their own units under British
operational control.
 
 



 
The men of the Polish Air Force who
had managed to escape to Britain
were subordinated to RAF command.
Their fighter pilots played an
outstanding role in the Battle of Britain
and also provided bomber crews. By
the end of the war there were 15
operational Polish squadrons. Polish
troops fought with the British army in
North Africa, Italy and in north-west
Europe. With the Communist takeover
of their country in 1945, many Poles
decided to remain in Britain.
 
On Friday at 11am we observed in
school the national 2 minute silence
to mark Victory in Europe Day. Do
you have relatives and family
connections who were involved in
WW2? If so, do let us know and drop
us an email about them. It would be
really interesting to see what links
Holy Family students have to WW2.
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Holy Family on the news
Holy Family had a BBC film crew (well
one reporter and one cameraman) on
Wednesday of this week. They were
filming a piece about the issues that
schools will have to tackle in any
phased re-opening and you may have
seen it on the BBC news yesterday
evening.
 
 
 

The future of lockdown
On Thursday the government met
with its advisors to look at how
lockdown might be loosened. We
understand that there will be an
announcement on Sunday about this
and about how the government sees
schools starting to re-open. This will
not be until early June (we don’t know
any date yet) and will not be all
students to begin with but, it is
suggested only certain yeargroups,
most likely to be Yr 10 and Yr 12. I
don’t have any more details or certain
knowledge yet but will have more to
say about this at the start of next
week so will be writing to all parents 
 
 



as soon as there is some clarity and
letting you know how the school
would ensure a safe environment for
staff and students.
 
Commendations are back
Thanks to Ms Carrick and Mr Keers
for nominating the following students
for Headteacher Commendations.
They want to say a special well done
to all of the following students - these
11 students have completed EVERY
piece of work that they have been set,
by EVERY teacher. This is absolutely
outstanding and really deserves to be
recognised - we know that it isn't easy
to stay motivated at times, but it's
great to see that you are putting in the
work to make the progress you need
to thrive once we get back!
 
 
 
 

Abishan Athiraiyan
Ryan Hanley-Greenway
Alisha Ibiabuo
Brooke Paley
Dilara Gunkordu
Naomi Holness
Sinead Keegan
Mariya Leybak
Bozhidar Vasilev
Jessica Emmanuel
Aaliyah  HillVery 
 
well done to all of them!
 
And finally, do get in touch if we can
help you in any way at this time and
please continue to remember us in
your prayers.
 
Dr Andy Stone
 
Headteacher
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We have been asked by the DfE to alert dioceses to research that they are
undertaking in connection with the impact of remote teaching and learning
during this period of school closures, in order to understand the education

challenges created by coronavirus.  
 

This research will make clear the challenges schools, teachers, families and
young people are facing and be used to quickly inform the right

government advice to ensure learning can continue. The Department is
keen to speak urgently with parents of nursery/school-age children.  

 
Several upcoming research sessions are planned over the next few weeks,

with the first slots of research began on Tuesday 5th May 2020. 
 

The session will last for approximately 45 minutes and will be led by a
Department for Education user researcher.  

 
Those who are interested may registered via this link.  

 
 

DfE Coronavirus Research

R E G I S T E R  H E R E

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=yXfS-grGoU2187O4s0qC-a2JdDNJiLhAjB0ERQLWT4RUQVlWTEY3VFdMOFFYODdNMjgyNlNZSTlKTy4u


Building for the future 
May the memory of wars strengthen our efforts for peace; 

May the memory of those who died inspire our service to the
living; 

May the memory of past destruction move us to build for the
future; 

 
O God of Peace, O Companion of our souls, O Builder of Love

and Justice in this world.  
Lord, we commit our time, our energy, our talents, our gifts,

even our limitations, failures and 
very selves to the cause of justice, peace and human

development. 
We join our lives with those who support the struggle for life.

 
Stay safe,

Mrs Grierson

This Friday, 8 May 2020, will be the 75th anniversary of VE Day (Victory in
Europe Day) marking the end of the Second World War in Europe. To
commemorate the day, Cardinal Vincent Nichols will celebrate a live

streamed Thanksgiving Mass for VE Day from Westminster Cathedral. The
Cardinal will begin with two-minutes’ silence at 11am followed directly by

Mass. 
www.churchservices.tv/westminster

The Mass will be recorded so that it can be viewed later on the same link

Chaplaincy Corner
- Mrs. Grierson. Chaplain

 

http://www.churchservices.tv/westminster


Jessica Okyere Agyei, Year 12 Joel Jaimon, Year 12

Lexi Gent, Year 10 Eveleen Drapalyuk, Year 7 Aaliyah Hill, Year 7

Julia Dobiesz, Year 13 Mark Villarico, Year 12
Stills from his video which can be

seen on our social medias

A R T  &  P H O T O G R A P H Y



Dr Stone, Headteacher

Elyse Mansfield, Year 13

Sinead Keegan, Year 7

A R T  &  P H O T O G R A P H Y

Laura Karo, Year 7

Naomi Holness, Year 7



Grace Price (8P) has been working really hard in Geography, and last week won the title
of “Geographer of the Week” in her form. For her first geography project, she

researched where some of the most delicious foods come from, and plotted them on a
map of the world.

G E O G R A P H Y



Year 9 were set a theatre design project. These are two lovely examples from 
Therese & Lily

D R A M A



P R O D U C T  D E S I G N  -

G R A P H I C S



P R O D U C T

D E S I G N  -

T E X T I L E S



P R O D U C T  D E S I G N  -

F O O D



M F L Year 7 research on French singers &
muscians 



M U S I C
Home-made instruments!



H I S T O R Y  C L U B





Have you joined our Isolation
Fitness Challenge Classroom

yet?! 

Class Code:
qspiftc

E X T R A - C U R R I C U L A R

F I T N E S S





Learn Live a website which
contains fantastic videos for

pupils and even parents.

C A R E E R S  C O R N E R

This week, we're shining the
spotlight on Engineering. You
may be surprised to hear that

there opportunities for budding
engineers whether you plan to
go to university or straight into

the world of work.

Click the individual pictures for more information

Speakers for Schools- Virtual
Talks programme. Next weeks

talks include: 

Tuesday 12th May 2pm Josie Rourke Film and Theatre Director: Josie will share her own journey
within the creative industries, in particular film and theatre and director roles. Focusing on the

challenges she faces, the joy she feels from her career and what she'd like her younger self to know. 
 

Wednesday 13th May 10am Lady Nicola Mendelsohn Vice President for EMEA, Facebook: Lady
Nicola Mendelsohn will be joining SFS to discuss how she got to work at Facebook and her top tips

for career success for young people. 
 

Wednesday 13th May 2pm Sereena Abbassi Worldwide Head of Culture & Inclusion, M&C
Saatchi: Sereena's talk will focus on her journey of overcoming barriers and obstacles to get to

where she is today. This talk will also share some helpful tips on how to get you name out there and
build a career that you love.

 
Thursday 14th May 10am Ed Couchman, General Manager, SNAP Inc (Snapchat): This session

will focus on Ed's own story, what advice he would share with his younger self and how social media
/ technology might change in the future.

https://learnliveuk.com/videos-index/
https://mailchi.mp/successatschool/careers-in-engineering-your-complete-guide-1277051?utm_source=Success+at+School+-+Newsletter+Signups&utm_campaign=120ce79918-CZ_Engineering_NL_Signups&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_65c6d67e71-120ce79918-212053923&goal=0_65c6d67e71-120ce79918-212053923&mc_cid=120ce79918&mc_eid=d17a2e8398
https://www.speakersforschools.org/inspiration/vtalks/upcoming-vtalks/


S I X T H   F O R M
Please inform Mrs Warwick if you book any sessions, so we can credit

you, and contact her if you have difficulty booking

mrs.warwick@holyfamilycatholicschool.co.uk

https://app.geckoform.com/public/#/modern/FOEU024a6X0dcMop


Y E A R  8  



Y E A R  9  



Y E A R  9  



Y E A R  1 0  



MFL Champions!

Yu Ruo C.

Angel K., Gabriel L., 
Eva P., 

Jayden A., 
Zachary R.,
Wiktoria M.

Kira B., 
Neo V.,

Ela I,.  Anna S.

Damien C.,
Samuel H., 

Wiktoria M., 
Zackary R.

Shay L.,
Aaliyah H., 
Yu Ruo C.,
William G.,

Perry K.,
Hannah O.,

Jane T.

Sene
ca

Sene
ca

Active

Learn
Active

Learn





CALLING ALL BUDDING
MUSIC PRODUCERS

ARE YOU KEEN TO KNOW HOW
TO PRODUCE MUSIC, RECORD

PODCASTS FOR FREE OR BUILD
A HOME RECORDING STUDIO?

 
CHECK OUT DJ DLUX'S YOUTUBE

CHANNEL

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLfJxchG1rGhVuGlzQ9H7TTkX44eaHWdje




Holy Family is subscribed to National Online Safety which is a
platform that the school communicate can access for specific
training on the online world. As a parent the training via this
platform will help you to better understand the sites your child is
using and more importantly the dangers they can be exposed to
in the digital world. The training will help you to look out for signs
that your child might be being exploited in some way and equip
you to manage such situations. 
 
To access the site, you can use the link below (or click here)  to
create your own account. Once you finish the training you will be
issued with a certificate too!
 
This is particularly important in the current climate as many
students will be using more digital technology therefore the risk
of the online world increases simply due to the amount of time
they may be spending on their laptops or mobile phones.
 
Students will also be sent this link to sign up as there are lots of
courses that students can complete too.
 
http://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/holy-family-catholic-school-
sixth-form

CERTIFICATE
FOR 

PARENTS


